MINUTES
VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING
Wednesday, May 16, 2018
WALDEN WOODS MEETING HOUSE

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Joe Palladino, at 7 PM.
Roll Call:  Present were Council members, Joe Palladino, Marlene Towers and Lynn Fitzgerald.
Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting were approved as written by all Council members.
Financials:   Over the first 4 months of the year, the only expenses have been snow removal and standing landscaping costs.  Other expenditures have been minimal.
Old Business:  
	Boundaries:  To date, only 199 yes votes have been received.  224 yes votes are needed which would represent 67% of the 356 homeowners in Walden Woods.  However, the attorney would prefer at least 10 additional votes above that number.  The Village response was good with only 6 households not responding.  Of the 6, two are rentals and one is a definite no vote.  Peter DeBisschop will be providing another information session on the boundary issue in June.
	Paving Project:  Council members have agreed to use a third party engineering consulting firm to provide assistance with the project.  To date, the plan is to interview at least two engineering firms.  Financing options to be considered are 1) a loan from a financial institution, 2) special assessments (monthly, quarterly, or a one time assessment), or 3) a Conservancy loan.
	Mailbox Installation in Lower Village:  All equipment has been ordered by Elite and will be installed by the contractor once received.  A prototype of the mailboxes and posts can be viewed at 334 Mercer La.
	New Directional Signage on the Knoll:  There was only one proposal for this work, and it was from Russo.  The posts will be pressure treated wood supported in concrete and placed farther from the edge of the road to prevent damage from plows and mowers.  The cost of this new signage will be $2230.  A motion was made to approve this project, which was passed by all Council members.

	Tree Work:  Trees needing removal or trimming were identified during the Spring walk through on Monday, May 14.  Chairman, Joe Palladino, felt it would be better to have tree work done in the Spring or early Summer, so grading and reseeding of the areas can be done prior to the Fall.  Also need to approach the Town to see what they may or may not do with regard to those trees in the tree lines on Pierce Blvd., Hawthorne, and Mercer.  There are at least six which are dead or dying.  Marlene Towers will have Chris Kohnle from Elite contact the Town regarding this matter.   Except for a few shrubs which will need replacing, the landscaping is in good shape.
	Landscaping Issue:  A  homeowner sent pictures of areas still needing reseeding on Morning Glory Court after the winter season.  Chairman Palladino discussed this with Mark Stupcenski from Russo Landscaping who indicated they are aware there are problem areas, but landscaping is running behind after a cold and snowy April.  According to the homeowner, the snow damaged areas have been repaired since filing the complaint.
	Phone books at mailboxes on the Knoll:  Chairman Palladino reminded residents from the upper Village present to pick up the phone books left at the mailboxes and dispose of them in recycling if they are not needed.  
	Parking on Walden Meadow Rd.:  A new resident, leasing 10 Aster, has been parking on Walden Meadow Rd. behind the unit.  Because Walden Meadow Rd. is a public road, the resident is within his rights to park there.  According to the Windsor Police Department, the only restriction to parking on a public road comes during the winter months or if such parking presents a hazard to traffic.   No overnight parking is allowed between November and April.  Council members had a brief discussion regarding possible parking options for this resident during those months.
Owners Forum:  
	There was some concern about the ball field, which has not been mowed on a regular basis.  Also the shrubs around the area which shields the bob cats in the winter months are dead, so there was some question as to replacement time line.  Chairman Palladino will check on how often the ball field is to be mowed.  As far as the dead shrubs, those are to be replaced as soon as Russo Landscaping receives the new shrubs from their supplier.
	Mr. Russ Devlan, who resides at 14 Aster, had several complaints of issues around his unit.  This winter, he had flooding in his garage from rain and snow melt coming down the road, which was not controlled by the drain next to his driveway.  Because his home is at the bottom of the hill, several options have been tried in the past to prevent such flooding, which included curbing meant to divert water into a storm drain in the center of the road.  In addition, snow and debris covered the drain next to the driveway.  A drain which would run across the driveway was discussed, and will be part of the repaving project.  In addition, he has no grass behind his unit, which he feels is causing some erosion on the hill behind his unit.  Other landscaping issues include a dead shrub, which he wants replaced, and some broken bricks on his sidewalk.  Marlene Towers will take a look at the area within the week to see what can be done to improve the area around this unit.  She will contact Mark Stupcenski of Russo Landscaping about the issues.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:42 PM.
Respectfully submitted by Marlene Towers, Secretary.
	


